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The Office of the Dean of students (ODS) and the Learning Skills Unit (LSU) play a major role in helping the University of Western Sydney improve the student experience. To improve the First Year Experience of students on the campus, a two-way communication link with the first year students was established. In an attempt to have some positive contact with first year students, a follow up activity for students who had come to Acprep (the Academic Preparation Programme) and had attended some of the generic workshops was carried out. Another purpose of this activity was to evaluate Acprep and our generic workshops and to have some suggestions from the students about the second semester workshops. A letter was sent to these students inviting them to share their views and ideas by email, letter, and telephone or by coming to a focus group session. The students who responded were mature age and school leavers, TAFE and International students. A counselling staff member was also invited to come to the session. The students responded in various ways; coming to the Focus group session, individual meetings, in writing, telephone calls etc. They shared their ‘mixed’ first year experience with each other and us and also gave some constructive feedback about Acprep and our generic workshops. The general opinion about the Acprep was that it was very good but could have been more activity oriented as well as a bit longer. About the workshops the general theme that came out was that they were very useful but needed to have been more specific to their needs and at a time and a location more suitable to them. The best outcome of the whole process was that most of them felt that they had a place where they could actually ‘talk’ to caring people. However it was a sad finding that some of them were feeling lost and unhappy in their courses. Support and some suggestions were given to these students. Some action and recommendations were drawn from this feedback regarding our second semester workshops, as well as to improve the style and some contents of Acprep and our first semester generic workshops. It was also clear that the academics needed to be involved in helping the first year students by writing their unit outlines as well as their assignment questions in a more first year friendly manner. It was also felt that a Follow up activity like this was a good way of finding out, in a more in depth manner, how students were faring in their venture into the academic world. The poster presents a road map of the Follow up activities, where they started and where they should lead us to. It contains themes from some of the comments given by the students in their response to our initiative as well as some of the recommendations that were drawn from them.
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